GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 3RD MAY
AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr Glenn Smith (Chairman)
                              Miss Cheryl Lloyd  (Vice Chair)
                              Mrs K M Griffiths

                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins (Items 1 – 5(ii) only)
                              Mr Andrew Jones

                              Mr Haydn Jones

                              Mr Derek Price                              
In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                                                        ACTION

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Glenn Smith took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting and thanked Andy Jones for all his hard work during the 
     preceding 12 months. GS declared an interest in Items 5(i) & 5(ii)
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

      Apologies for absence were received from Eric Hoole and Ray 

      Jeffries
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 5th April  were approved 
subject to Minutes 4(10)  being amended to make it clear that  the 

work had been programmed by PCC and was not the result of 

Gwernyfed being accorded particularly favourable treatment.    

    4) Matters Arising                                                                                                                                                           
         The Council welcomed the new signage denoting a shared cycle path/ 

         footpath on the land opposite the River Café and hoped that the bollards

         would prevent the land being used for parking.

5) Planning Matters
(i) & (ii)  Plots 10 & 11 Black Mountains View

              There were no objections to the proposed development

(iii) J V Like

               There were no objections to the proposed new signage 

(iv) Dany-Mynydd – erection of new house
               There were no objections to the proposed development and the 

               provision of temporary accommodation during the construction 

               period
6)  Literature & Information received
(i) AJ undertook to look at the  report prepared following the            AJ 
Community & Town Council Survey.

(ii) MH was asked to acknowledge the letter from the Friends of 

Felindre and request that the Council be kept informed of             MH
future developments.It was agreed that he possibility of 

creating a link with the Council’s own  website should be            AJ

explored   
(iii) GS undertook to look at the letter from the Severn Wye 
Energy Agency regarding community action for climate 

change

7)   Financial Matters

       The Clerks fees and expenses for April amounting to £120.00
       (incl VAT) were approved
       The annual insurance premium amounting to £405.61 was approved.
8) County Councillor’s report

GH had circulated a note detailing his new responsibilities following
the reorganization at PCC

     9)  AOB    

           AJ noted that the Agenda had not been put on the Council’s website 

           in a timely fashion even though it had been sent to Nic Carter-Jones           MH

           in good time. MH to investigate
           AJ pointed out that there was growing opposition to the closure of 

           existing primary schools (scheduled for 2013) now that the 

           modernisation programme and new school building programme had 

           been put “on hold” An action group had been formed which was 
           seeking support from the Community Council. Although this was being 
           driven by parents in the first instance it would need the support of the 

           whole community in order to stand any chance of success. DP stressed 

           that educational standards were of paramount importance and whilst 

           recognising the need for local provision  it should not simply be a case 

           of “save our schools” AJ was asked to keep the Council informed of 
           future developments                                                                                        AJ

           At the last meeting the request from the Glasbury Mothers and Toddler 

           Group for a donation had been deferred until the November meeting

           but it was pointed out that the need for new equipment was immediate 

           and it was agreed that the matter should be considered at the next 

           meeting provide that the Group could provide the Council with a set of 

           accounts.

           It was noted that Mr Williams wished to make a presentation to the 

           Council regarding his plans for the development of the land to the rear 

           of The Three Horseshoes Pub and it was agreed that this should be put 

           on the Agenda for the next meeting.          


11)  Date of next meeting                                                                                
            Tuesday 7th June in Velindre Village Hall        

